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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel)... This Committee of the Council's Budget and Finance shall
come to order. This is our regular meeting of 14 July, 2016. Present for this
afternoons meeting are our Members, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We excuse Mr. Couch, Mr. White and Mr. Guzman. I will ask our
Secretary if anyone has requested to provide testimony before the Committee this
afternoon, please.
MS. BOUTHILLIER: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. We have no one who has requested to testify in the
Chambers this afternoon. We shall ask our District Offices if anyone there would like
to give comment before the Committee. So we'll ask Ms. Lono, of our Hana Office, if
anyone wishes to provide testimony, please?
MS. LONO: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there is no
one waiting to testify
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Lono. On Lanai, Ms. Fernandez, anyone wishing to
provide testimony?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair. This Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no
one waiting to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you so much. And on Molokai, we'll ask Ms. Alcon is anyone
wishing to provide testify this afternoon?
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one
waiting here to testify.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ladies, we thank you for your assistance to the Committee. Members,
there is no request for testimony this afternoon, with no objections, we shall close
testimony for this meeting.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you so much, Members. So ordered. May I please direct
you.. .while the first two items are quite similar we are going to take it separately
because it is about two specific different years, although there are similarities, as well
as also impacts from the GASB 68 requirements that the County follows as far as
guidance in how we do our reporting. This afternoon we have Mr. Baz, Finance
Director Agsalog present to respond. If you have questions for the County Auditor,
Mr. Taguchi is here as a resource person. So if you do have questions regarding these
areas, GASB requirements, County's responsibilities, if Mr. Agsalog or Mr. Baz, you're
not satisfied, we can also ask the Auditor if you have questions for him to respond.

ITEM 73:

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE
OFFICE OF THE AUDITOR, STATE OF HAWAII
(CC 16-123)

CHAIR HOKAMA: So before us this afternoon at this time is BF-73, Intergovernmental
Agreement with the Office of the Auditor, State of Hawaii. So this is not with
Mr. Taguchi now, this is with the State Auditor. And we'll ask Mr. Baz first if he has
any opening comments he wishes to share with us.
MR. BAZ: Good morning, Mr. Chair. No, just... or afternoon.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: . . . (inaudible). . . the morning here. Good afternoon, Members. No comments
other than this is a required reporting for our annual audit, so the Director of Finance
is here to provide more general information about it and we can answer any questions
you may have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Agsalog, as our -MR. AGSALOG: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Director, any comments please?
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Chair and Members of the Committee. Again, this is the second
year that we come to you for this particular request. There are two obligations that we
will pay, one for the ERS actuarial, and one for the State Auditor. Last year, the 3,900
I think was paid by our Office of the Auditor, the 1,500 we took it from our
Countywide. Essentially, Mr. Chair, as the Budget Director mentioned, this is a
-3-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 14, 2016

requirement for our CAFR to get the information that's provided by our ERS through
their actuarial to give us numbers. These numbers, that's the report that's produced
by the actuarial, in this case it's GRS that's, they have engaged to do it will be audited
by the State Auditor, whomever they engage to do the audit. So that our own
independent Auditor, Mr. Chair, will have a reasonable... that our auditors, our own
independent Auditor for the CAFR is reasonable, reasonably understand that the
numbers that was given it's been audited by a third party. So that's the reason that
there's two MOUs that we need to pay, with the State for their Auditor, and for GRS for
the ERS. This particular, Mr. Chair, is they looking at the Fiscal Year 2015 for the
ERS for our 2016 CAFR, so I just discussed it with our Corporation Counsel, Mr.
Chair, that as of June 30, 2016, in the MOU has to have to be 2015, so he will look at
that. I will answer any more questions if you have, Mr. Chair, with regards to this
particular one, and I really thank you, Mr. Chair, for putting this thing together as
they address the same thing, the GASB 68 requirements for our financials.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you so much, Director. Members, questions for -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Baz or Mr. Agsalog? If you need Mr. Taguchi, Members, then please
make the request to your Chair, and we are happy to request Mr. Taguchi's, to join us
on the floor. So, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Agsalog, my basic questions is we have 10
entities that are covered under this contract, so is he essentially paying the same
amount, the 3,900, or is it divided up by a percentage of, a portion of? What is... how
did they determine the 3,900?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director?
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair, it is my understanding that it is proportional to the number of
members that we have, as far as the, how much we are charged for that particular
portion that we are given.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So when you say proportional numbers that's the amount
of employees that are covered under this program?
MR. AGSALOG: That is my understanding, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, that was a good question, because if its size of budget, HART is a big
budget.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right, you know, and then you get the State, and then you
get University of Hawaii, so you get some very large entities that are in here. And I
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notice that, Mr. Chair, because our Board of Water Supply falls under the County it is
not a separate entity like the other three throughout the State.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. So but anyhow, I just wanted to know how the
determination is made on the amount that is charged to the various entities, especially
the County of Maui. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. We welcome Mr. White to our proceedings this
afternoon.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are on item BF-73, Mr. White. We just started some discussion after
just opening remarks. If you have any questions for our resource people, if you would
please entertain it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Not at this time, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Okay. Does anyone need Mr. Taguchi for this?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well we just wanted to make sure that if you did Mr. Taguchi is
present. One thing I would ask to Mr. Ueoka, we did have to revise it, Members, so if
you go through your binders you will see our request to do some revisions was more to
state the specific fiscal year that we are addressing, which is the fiscal year that ends
June 30, 2015, on this first item. And we made some verbiage adjustments, I consider
more for clarification than anything else. So that is what you will see on your final
insert regarding this item. I would just ask that, we know, Mr. Ueoka, you signed off
on the revised resolution. There is an attachment, Exhibit "1" Memorandum of
Understanding between the various employers. We are all being told that the State
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Auditor has already chosen KPMG to be the contract auditor for the retirement
system, but we noticed that you did not sign off as to form and approval of this
exhibit. So is there something that we need to be made aware of, or is this just a
formality for you to sign off, regarding form and legality, Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, there is no real issue, I just... .we attached the
document as an exhibit. If we didn't approve it or, you know, felt there was a problem
with it we would never have signed the reso, which it's attached to it. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. No, I was just wondering since I notice there is a line for you that at
this time have kept it blank. Okay. Any other questions, Members, or comments
regarding 73? If not, the Chair is happy to entertain a motion recommending to
Council, a revised Bill for an Ordinance Authorizing the Mayor of the County of Maui
to Enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Office of the Auditor, State of
Hawaii, to Audit the Schedule of Allocations of the Employees' Retirement System of
the State of Hawaii (ERS); and the filing of County Communications 16-123.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So moved, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We have motion made by Mr. White, seconded by
Mr. Victorino. Members, any further discussion on this item? Having none, all in
favor of the motion, please say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose say "no." Motion passes with seven "ayes," two excused and that
are Members Couch and Guzman.
VOTE: AYES: Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair White, and
Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello,
and Victorino.
NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING of revised bill; and FILING of
communication by C.R.
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ITEM 74:

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE
EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM OF THE STATE
OF HAWAII RELATING TO THE ACQUISITION OF A
GOVERNMENTAL ACCOUNTING STANDARDS BOARD
(CC 16-124)
STATEMENT 68 REPORT

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you to BF-74, which is very similar. This is also regarding an
intergovernmental agreement that we would authorize the Mayor to sign. This is again
as it relates to GASB 68 reporting, and this is now for the fiscal year ending June 30,
2016. And you will notice on this consideration the amount of payment is a lot less
than the previous one. So we'll ask Mr. Baz if he has any opening comments? Okay,
he has none. Mr. Agsalog, anything on number 74?
MR. AGSALOG: No, Mr. Chair. It is the same, if we can answer any of your questions, we'll
be more than happy.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think what we curious is, how come on this one we paying only $1,500?
The last one we paid 39, right, now we going pay 15. So is there something different
in the reporting that we get one break on the pricing?
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So this a different report for the CAFR?
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair, it's just for clarification. This is the GRS report that is produced
on the 74. And once... the GRS are not auditors, so they are actuarials, so this report
is audited by the State Auditor, Mr. Chair. The 3,900 is for them to review that this,
the numbers that GRS provide to ERS is as accurate as they can get, because of the
actuarial that they do. And that number that the State Auditor audited, is the one
that we input into our CAFR, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Can you tell the Committee this afternoon, gentlemen, who
is the current actuary for the State of Hawaii on this retirement system?
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair, the one that we have is GRS, so it's Gabriel, Roeder, Smith &
Company. That's what they have engaged.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Okay.
Mr. Victorino?

Thank you so much, Director.

Members, questions?

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly. And thank you, Chair, for pointing out the
1,500. So if I read correctly in the resolution itself, it says that this one it's shared
equally, a $15,000 charge for the actuary divided by the 10 entities. So in this case
it's done on an equal bases, right, Mr. Agsalog? The actuary charges? It's on
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Page 3.. .no, Page 2, oh, Page 1 of the res, of the ordinance authorizing, about halfway
down the page.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Gentlemen? Okay, Members, Mr. Victorino brought up a good point, look
at Section C. Section C states that the monies will be divided equally among all of the
employers listed above. So it doesn't matter the size of the entity, employer is
employer. So Kauai would be the same size like City and County, one vote.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Just like the State...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Or one.. .equal share.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, everybody's the same, yeah, as far as this, and again
I read that the fiscal year ending June 30, 2016 provided at least nine requesting
employers agreed to share the cost. So I guess if we had less than nine then you
would have a problem.
MR. AGSALOG: It's...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That is what I read in the contract here.
MR. AGSALOG: It seems that is correct in this particular charge from the ERS, Mr. Chair.
When you have the 15,000 cost, additional cost for the actuarial to do and then the
1,500 is our share. So again, it's divided 10 parts, and it's my understanding that if
they don't get the 9, I think it's a little bit more for us to do. So if we don't... some of
us do not agree that we going to participate in this so the cost will be a little higher for
the people that do not participate... the people that.. .employer that participate.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So if I understand you correctly, Mr. Agsalog, if County of
Maui, County of Kauai, State of Hawaii, 3 do not participate, that 7 then would be
divided by the 1,5000, and then each County that participate would pay that equal
share based upon the number of participants?
MR. AGSALOG: I would assume so, Mr. Chair. It's just because this particular report, it's
generated by the actuarials.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. So in other words it is an option whether we do it or
not? Whether we take this report or not?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, but then we will not be able to be in compliance with GASB 68, because
we don't have the number that needed to put in our own CAFR.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so that's kind of a weird way of putting it, when you
know you have too, and yet you're saying if you don't, you can opt out. You know so
again, that's one of those quirky things that we work with, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I understand and thank you for your question. Mr. Carroll, any
questions, sir? Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: None, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Not at this time, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm good, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What I just find interesting, gentlemen, is that the actuary tells our
County how much we have to pay as our share of contributions so I would assume the
actuary has his numbers already to give us an amount to pay into the fund. So now
for us to pay the actuary to give us another number for our CAFR. There's a
misconnect in my brain someplace. So Mr. Baz, Mr. Agsalog, can you see our
dilemma? The ERS tells us, ask, tells you how much is our annual contribution based
on an actuary formula. But now, they're asking us to pay them to give us an actuary
number to file in our CAFR report. But how could they give the number of
contributions in the first place then if they do not have this number now? I'm just a
bean counter, I just don't get it, okay.
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair, if I may? I see it in the same way as you do. I thought this was
supposed to be part of the administration of the ERS, that the ERS would just provide
us these numbers and we can insert it in our own financials. However, it seems like
the ERS, which generate high interest, cannot afford $1,500 to give to the County of
Maui.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, you know, again maybe you folks should ask on our behalf for an
investment status report of what is the system generating through their own
investments. But, Members, some of the things Mr. Victorino brought up, you would
look at Page 2 of 3 of the exhibit, you will find terms and conditions. There's four
terms and conditions that we are going to agree to on the execution of the agreement.
Additional questions, Members, for Mr. Agsalog, Mr. Baz, or if needed Mr. Taguchi?
Okay. Having none, we need to do what we need to do. So, the Chair will entertain a
motion to recommend to Council passage on first reading A Revised Bill for an
Ordinance Authorizing the Mayor of the County of Maui to Enter into an
Intergovernmental Agreement with the Employees' Retirement System of the State of
Hawaii Relating to the Acquisition of a Governmental Accounting Standards Board
Requirement... excuse me, Accounting Standards Board Statement No. 68 Report; and
filing of County Communication 16-124.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So moved, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Members, any
discussion or questions on the motion before you? With none, all in favor of the
motion, please say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no." Motion passes with seven "ayes," two excused.
VOTE: AYES: Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair White, and
Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello,
and Victorino.
NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING of revised bill; and FILING of
communication by C.R.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Director. We appreciate your presence this
afternoon. And thank you, Mr. Taguchi, for being available.

ITEM 76:

AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET:
DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY (LOKAHI PACIFIC,
INC.) (CC 16-126)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you to BF-76. We have amendments for the Fiscal Year 2017,
and we have Mr. Taylor joining us. What is before us is the Bill for an Ordinance
Amending the Fiscal Year 2017 Budget, for the County of Maui as it Pertains to
Estimated Revenues; Department of Water Supply, Administration Program - Water
Fund; Total Operating Appropriations; and Total Appropriations (Operating and
Capital Improvement Projects). The bill is proposing to amend the 2017 Budget by
increasing Carryover/ Savings by $219,000, adding a grant to Lokahi Pacific for
$219,000 under Category B. Also part of the transmittal with County Communication
• ti
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16-126, is 2 and 3, which is another proposed bill for Fiscal Year 2017 Appendix C.
And third a Certification of Additional Revenues for the Fiscal Year 2017 in the
amount of $219,000 in Carryover/ Savings. With that, Mr. Baz, any comments you
wish to share at this time?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So the Budget amendment before you and the Committee
this afternoon is related to a project that was put into the Department of Water
Supply's CIP budget during the Fiscal Year 2017 Budget deliberations. Specifically for
additional line extension in Mokuhau Road. The project is, has been designed and it's
more feasible for the nonprofit developer who is doing the affordable housing project
near this extension to put this in, and so the funding sources we'd like to shift from
being a CIP item to being a grant so that this nonprofit developer can finish this
project in a more expeditious manner. So that's what this Budget amendment is for,
Mr. Chair, and we have the Director of Water Supply Dave Taylor here to provide any
comments and answer any questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Baz. Mr. Taylor, any comments at this time, please?
MR. TAYLOR: No, Mr. Chair. The Budget Director summarized it well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, we also have Ms. Thieman of the agency present as
a resource if you have questions for her regarding this financial request before the
Committee this afternoon. So let's... Mr. Carroll first, you have any questions, sir?
Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, I don't have a question, but I would like to speak in
support of this. I've known about it from the beginning, and I really appreciate
everybody who has worked really hard to try to find a solution. You know, we're
talking about affordable housing here and it's just, it's heartbreaking to know that a
solution is right down the road, but it's a matter of how we fix this waterline. So I
think if we can assist this is a good investment for the County in terms of providing
affordable housing. So I really ask for everyone to support and help make this
happen. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran questions, comments?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, thank you, Chair. And thank you, Department, very
supportive. Looking at the amount, Chair or Department, and the monies are
coming... it's under the category of Operations, is that right? So this wouldn't be a
CIP. . .1 mean if we're changing out infrastructure, upsizing infrastructure that would
not be a CIP type versus operations, I guess?
MR. TAYLOR: They're... in our budget, Member Cochran, we have CIP that is bond funded or
SRF funded and we also have CIP that's cash funded. So from a just a bean counting
methodology, we use cash for CIP all the time. This is.. .we're making this a grant
because grants are specifically not CIP, so we're still using cash, as we might in a CIP
project, but it's really called a grant because we're... the grants all come out of the
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operations budget, is really the reason. So it's still cash from our revenue, this is just
the mechanics of how we.. .we don't give CIP money as grants, we give operations
money as grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh okay, okay. All right, well thank you for that
clarification. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that question. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: My question is will the.. .will Lokahi Pacific have to get their
own contractor or will the Water Department do the improvements?
MR. TAYLOR: In this case, Member, the, Lokahi Pacific has already designed it with their
engineer that they paid for. They have a contractor on board that's already given them
a bid, and so this mythology will allow us to simply, you know, write a check and have
their contractor build it to the standards that we would... the same standards that we
would build them by, but much faster and then dedicate it to us. So our involvement
would simply be to provide these funds and do our normal inspection as we would
always do if a private entity builds something to be dedicated to us.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. I was.. .1 thought I was with the understanding that
the Department was going to do the waterline improvement. So thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. And I speak in support of the first bill for the same
reasons Ms. Baisa mentioned. And it's nice to see us able to move this project forward
a little more rapidly than we might otherwise be able to do. But I have a question as
to whether the second bill is related to the first bill, or whether it's standing on its
own?
CHAIR HOKAMA: The second bill stands on its own. And that is not the primary reason of
the posting. We are here to adjust the Lokahi component of the communication.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. That's all I had. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And I agree with my colleagues. And
when Ms. Thieman first came... brought this to my attention, you know, we looked at
water, affordable housing funds, we looked all around to find what we could find. The
big thing with this is, I agree this helps with affordable housing, and thank you, again,
in my district I have 16 more affordable units coming up, very happy. I wish you in
Lanai would have the same process, but I guess it's a little different over there. And
whatever we can do to help, Mr. Chair, we'd like to. But more importantly these
improvements also helps existing clients, this is just not for that project only. It helps,
you know, existing clients that are along that, because some of that piping in that area
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is aging and needs to be changed in the not-too-distant future anyhow. So we really
kill two birds with one stone. So that's the nice thing about this, it is a dual-edge
sword, but a dual-edge sword that does good things on both ends of the spectrum. So
thank you very much, Mr. Taylor, for your efforts. I thank Ms. Thieman back there,
now we got it, now we can build it. I want to be down there to see it, you know, and
more importantly, Mr. Chair, for those who live on Mokuhau Road, they'll have
improved services because they'll have some new piping going through, and have less
chance of a water main break along that roadway. So thank you again, Chair. And
thank you, Mr. Taylor, and all who were involved.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you look, Members, part of your attachment does give you a breakdown
where the 219 is arrived from a communication from PB Sullivan Construction. You
will notice they have mobilization costs, 8-inch water main, 509 linear feet, there's cut
and plug sections of existing 6-inch waterline, service laterals offsite, existing laterals
for cut and plug purposes, overlay for street re-pavement, 687 square yards, as well as
street striping. So I believe Mr. Victorino's comments about this being more than just
for the applicant or requester is quite accurate. So the Chair is going to... if any other
questions I should ask first? If not, the Chair is... there's no revisions on this bill is
there? Good. Okay. Then the Chair will entertain a motion to recommend to Council
passage on first reading, be ordered to print A Bill for an Ordinance Amending the
Fiscal Year 2017 Budget for the County of Maui as it Pertains to Estimated Revenues;
Department of Water Supply, Admin Program - Water Fund; Total Operating
Appropriations; and Total Appropriations (Operating and Capital Improvement
Projects); as well as filing of County Communication 16-126.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So moved, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Members, any
further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: On... so I'm on my iPad and it says -CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Page 7 of 10, but it says 1, I don't ... so I don't know how to
follow, have you folks follow, but when... this is breaking down CBS 2299 and it says
at the ending, it's underlined, in addition this project may also support escalated
project cost arising from unforeseen circumstances in site conditions and so on.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What... can you state that part again CBS what?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Do you see that part? CBS 2299 and so...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, she is referencing the amendment to Appendix C.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, is that what I'm doing?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. We are not doing that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. I'm sorry. I...
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are not doing that Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay, okay. Okay. I was just... this figure...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, we only ... I'm only ask ... the motion is only to address the 219 for the
Lokahi project.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. This is ... this...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Your Chair is not going to entertain Budget amendments for CIPs in
the second week of the new fiscal year.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah... but just to be clear, Mr. Baz, this sentence is
right after the item 8, upsizing existing 6-inch, it's in reference to this Mokuhau
project.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So that's why...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it has no bearing though.
MR. BAZ: Ms. Cochran, yeah, the... so without this -CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: --bill being approved, the language for number 8 there, upsize existing 6-inch
waterline, will remain in the capital budget, so it will be something they actually
theoretically could still spend capital money on. But because it's going to be a grant,
they're not going to be spending that money. So the proposal was, if you see, look at
there's brackets on that to remove that item number 8 on there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, okay.
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MR. BAZ: So when we address that bill at a future meeting than that will be a part of it,
removing number 8 there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, okay. Thank you. Chair, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That was a good question, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah I just started. I'm still trying to learn this iPad thing
and the pages.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That why your Chair still goes with his binder. Any other questions,
Members? Any other comments? All in favor of the motion, please say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose say "no." Motion passes, seven ayes, two excused.
VOTE: AYES: Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair White, and
Councilmembers Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello,
and Victorino.
NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

ITEM 85:

FIRST READING of bill (as noted in paragraph 1) and
FILING of communication by C.R.

AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET:
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE (COUNTYWIDE COSTS,
FRINGE BENEFITS) (CC 16-127)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. May I direct you now to BF-85. Thank you, Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a Bill for an Ordinance, from Mr. Baz under 16-127. A Bill for an
Ordinance Amending the Fiscal Year 2017 Budget for the County of Maui as it
Pertains to Estimated Revenues; Department of Finance, Countywide Costs; Total
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Operating Appropriations; and Total Appropriations (Operating and Capital
Improvement Projects). So stay with me, Members, the first thing is decreasing
Interfund Transfers by $919,364, set 2, decreasing by $919,364 Department of
Finance, Countywide Costs, Fringe Benefits, Category B - Operations, adjusting totals
accordingly, to accurately reflect fringe benefit reimbursements for Plan Review,
Processing, and Inspection Revolving Fund. That is part of Section 16.26B. 108.2. 1, of
the Maui County Code, as well as the Plan Review, Processing and Inspection
Revolving Fund for Fire under Section 16.04C.060, Maui County Code under
Countywide Costs, Fringe Benefits appropriation, and not as Estimated Revenues,
Interfund Transfers. Okay. So now that we're all clear on what we're doing. May I
ask Mr. Baz for his comments please?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Yeah, this is.. .you're going to have to bear with us on this
one. It's basically a housekeeping bill. The Council during deliberations of the Fiscal
Year '17 Budget, decided to have the DSA Revolving Fund and the Fire Plan Review
Revolving Fund, pay for not only the personal costs of the salaries but also the fringe
benefits for those employees. So when it was added to the Revolving Funds Budget, as
an expenditure, it was included in... it's called interfund revenue, that you see on the
revenue page, and it should have been included in the fringe interfund
reimbursements, which is part of the fringe benefit program. If you remember the
Budget Details as part of the fringe benefit program you'll see a huge positive number,
which is what we basically pay the ERS, EUTF, workers' comp and all of those kind of
things,
And there's a negative number in there, which is the interfund
reimbursements that are coming to offset those expenditures from the special funds.
And since these are special funds that are now going to be paying for those fringe
benefits costs it's more appropriate to reduce the fringe benefit program, so basically
we're adding that $900,000 as a reimbursement into the fringe benefit program versus
adding it to revenue under interfund revenue section of the Budget. So it really is just
a housekeeping measure, no functional changes will be made in the actual
implementation of it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. That is your Chair's understanding. Mr. White, any
questions, sir?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No questions. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No questions, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No questions, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Not at this time, thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Nothing here, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. The Chair would agree with Mr. Baz, this is more of a
housekeeping request before us. So the Chair is happy to entertain a motion for A Bill
for an Ordinance Amending the Fiscal Year 2017 Budget for the County of Maui as it
Pertains to Estimated Revenues; Department of Finance, Countywide Costs; Total
Operating Appropriations; and Total Appropriations (Operating and Capital
Improvement Projects); and filing of County Communication 16-127.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So moved, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Members, as
with this, the next two proposals and the previous bill, I am going to ask you, with no
objections, to allow Staff to make the appropriate nonsubstantive adjustments but to
make the adjustments to our Budget totals as we go through each of the bills. We're
going to need to make the adjustments on your worksheets that shows the actual
numbers on estimated revenues and expenditures.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any objections? Thank you very much for that approval. Members, so
you have a motion before, any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So hearing where the monies are being transferred out of,
the revolving DSA, which will be Public Works, right, and then the Fire, so are those
totals going towards those respective departments, to pay for their fringes?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. Yeah, Member Cochran, the money that was
appropriated in the FY '17 Budget, if you look at the Revolving Fund's budget in the
ordinance itself, it actually has those amounts there, and those are to cover the
employees covered under those special funds. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. All right, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Any other discussions or questions, Members? With
none, all in favor of the motion, please say "aye."
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no." Motions passes with seven "ayes," two excused.
VOTE: AYES: Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair White, and
Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello,
and Victorino.
NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

ITEM 87:

FIRST READING of bill and FILING of communication
by C.R.

AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET:
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS (SUBDIVISION
CONSTRUCTION PLAN REVIEW FEES) (CC 16-128)

CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you now to BF-87. We have a Communication from Mr. Baz,
16-128. We have a proposed Bill for an Ordinance that Amends the Fiscal Year 2017
Budget for the County of Maui as it Pertains to Appendix B, Revenues - Fees, Rates,
Assessments and Taxes, Department of Public Works, General Fund, Special
Revenue/Trust and Agency Funds, Subdivision Construction Plan Review Fees. The
bill as proposed will amend Appendix B by moving the fees from the Special
Revenue/Trust and Agency Funds to the General Fund. Ordinance 4322 of 2016,
amended Section 18.24.010, of the Maui County Code, to direct these fees and to be
placed in the General Fund. So again, Members, this is more of a housekeeping
proposal that is before you. Mr. Baz, any comments?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And yeah, the description that you read was appropriate.
Basically if you look at Pages 14 and 15 of 15 ... of the transmittal on your nice new
iPads over there. We're all getting use to... I had... didn't know about this so I had to
scramble to get everything up on my tablet as well. So basically you'll notice that... if
you look at Page 15, the very, very last line of the Department of Public Works' fees
schedule, there is a subdivision construction plan review fee, that was under the
Special Revenue/Trust and Agency Funds section. And so really again this is a
housekeeping measure to move that under the General Fund section, so if you look at
the very bottom of Page 14 you'll see that added back here in that section there. So as
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per the Council-adopted modification to the Code that was done during the Budget
deliberations, this is just to reflect that properly in our Appendix B Rates and Fees.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Baz. Mr. Carroll, questions? Ms.
Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not at this time, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, pretty straight forward. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. The only question I have, to jog my memory, didn't
we have a balance left in this account? And again I'm just asking because I just
remember this from Budget but that's a few months ago. I forgot, I'm sorry.
MR. BAZ: No, that's a good question, Mr. Chair. So the ordinance that repealed the
Construction Plan Review Revolving Fund actually required that the funds, any funds
available in that would get deposited into the General Fund. And so that...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you know how that was? I guess...
MR. BAZ: Couple hundred thousand at the most.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay.
MR. BAZ: I wasn't... it was... .it may not have been that much. I'd have to go back and
double check.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and I forget too because I remember that being
discussed, and I just don't remember the figure, but that's fine, you know, just so that
the public understands.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What we'll do is work with Mr. Baz -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --and we'll place that number in the Committee's Report -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --what is being transferred to the General Fund from the trust and agency.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Any other questions, Members? Having none, all in
favor of the motion, please say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no." Motion passes with seven "ayes," two excused.
VOTE: AYES: Chair Hokama, Vice-Chair White, and
Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello,
and Victorino.
NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING of bill and FILING of communication
by C.R.

ITEM 121(1): AMENDMENTS TO THE FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET
TO AUTHORIZE TRANSFERS RELATING TO
CATEGORIES OF USE BUT WITHIN A PROGRAM OR
DEPARTMENT (DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE,
COUNTYWIDE COSTS, GENERAL COSTS) (CC 16-110)
CHAIR HOKAMA: May I direct you to your final item of the day, Members? It is BF-121(1),
this is also a housekeeping proposal. This is an amendment to the Fiscal Year 2017
Budget to Authorize Transfers Relating to Categories of Use within a Program or
Department. This is in under the subheading of a Department of Finance, Countywide
Costs, General Costs. We have from Mr. Baz communication July 6, 2016, with a
proposed resolution, Authorizing the Transfer of an Unencumbered Appropriation
Balance Within the Department of Finance, Fiscal Year 2017. And this request is to
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move 16 ... 6,000 within Countywide Costs, General Costs, from Category B to Category
C for equipment. And that's about it. So, Mr. Baz, any comments you wish to share?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And again a housekeeping bill, basically just to.. .when we
proposed the budget we had not included the ABC restrictions. Council committee
put that back into place and this was just missed in putting those restrictions in
place. The index.., if you look at the Budget Details, it had a C index code but it wasn't
separated out so it was missed, and just gonna be able to allow for this to be used for
the copier machine leases for the Finance Department.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Baz. Mr. White, any questions?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not at this time. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran.?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: None at this time, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ueoka, you have anything you wanna comment on? Okay, it's very
straightforward, your Chair will entertain a motion to recommend to Council passage
of a proposed resolution entitled Authorizing Transfer of Unencumbered Appropriation
Balance Within the Department of the Finance, Fiscal Year 2017 Budget. And that's
it, we're not doing any filing, other filings.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So move, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any further
discussion, Members, or questions? Having none, all in favor of the motion, please
say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oppose say "no." Motion is carried with seven "ayes," two excused.
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VOTE: AYES:

Chair
Hokama, Vice-Chair White, and
Councilmembers Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello,
and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Couch and Guzman.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPTION of resolution by C.R.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Baz, Mr. Ueoka. Members, this concludes the
business of the Committee for July 14, and I thank you because it is eight days since
receiving of the communication and this Committee has already disposed of the item,
and that's about as fast as you can deal with a communication.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I did want to express our appreciation, it's been great working with
your Staff and you. And our ability to get the business of the County done in an
expedited manner is very beneficial, we appreciate that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Baz. We appreciate working with you and your office.
Members, no further comments? Thank you very much for your time. This meeting is
adjourned. ...(gavel)...
ADJOURN:

2:15 p.m.

APPROVED:

RIKI HOKAMA, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
bf:min: 160714.1d

Transcribed by: Lenora Dinneen
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